RACINE/KENOSHA COMMUNITY ACTION AGENCY, INC.

2113 North Wisconsin Street, Racine, WI 53402 Phone: (262) 637-8377

2000 63rd Street, Kenosha, WI 53140 Phone: (262) 657-0840

September 29, 2008

RECEIVED

SEP 3 0 2008

CITY ENGINEER

Dear Mayor Becker & the Common Council:

My name is Anita Vital and I represent the Racine/Kenosha Community Action Agency Head Start Program. The Head Start Program, if you are not familiar with it, is a low-income preschool program. The current enrollment for the program is 705 children with approximately eighty percent of those children transported to and from school by bus. In June of this year, our program moved one of our sites into the former St. John's Nepomuk School building at 1923 Green Street. The purpose of this letter is to ask if it is possible to get a "No Parking/Bus Loading Zone" Sign on Green Street adjacent to the school building. The hours that this notice would need to be enforced would be Monday thru Thursday 7:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. September thru May. This would help us greatly in assuring the safety of the three and four year old children that we serve in our program. If you have any questions, please feel free to call me. Thank you for your time.

Anita Vital, Education Manager

R/K CAA Head Start Program, Green Street Site

Phone: (262)637-9349

E-mail: anita.vital@racineheadstart.org

